

## Sacred Heart RC Primary School



Co-Headteachers: Mrs S. Walker and Mrs J. Botham Knutsford Road, Gorton, Manchester, M18 7NJ Telephone – 0161 223 0231 Fax – 0161 223 0367 <u>admin@sacredheart-jun.manchester.sch.uk</u> www.sacredheartschool-gorton.org.uk

## 'Where Every Heart is Sacred'

Monday 15th April 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

We hope this letter finds you happy and well. As part of our ongoing commitment to supporting the diverse needs of our school community, we are delighted to announce an upcoming workshop for parents and carers, led by the charity AFRUCA.

AFRUCA is a reputable organisation dedicated to providing culturally appropriate support to families, particularly in the areas of Manchester and London. Their expertise in addressing the unique challenges faced by families from diverse cultural backgrounds is invaluable, and we are privileged to have them join us.

The workshop will take place in our school hall from 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm on May 15th. This session will offer insights, guidance, and resources to help families navigate various issues and concerns they may encounter. Whether it's fostering healthy family dynamics, addressing cultural sensitivities, or accessing community resources, AFRUCA will provide valuable support tailored to our community's needs. We warmly encourage all parents and carers to participate in this enriching opportunity for learning and collaboration. To thank you for giving up some of your precious time, we are delighted to offer a raffle prize of a £30 Amazon voucher to one fortunate attendee.

Furthermore, AFRUCA will also be conducting staff training sessions and children's assemblies throughout the month of May, further enhancing our school's cultural competence and awareness.

Thank you for your ongoing support and commitment to the well-being of our children. We look forward to seeing you at the AFRUCA workshop.

Yours in Christ,
Mrs Botham
Co-headteacher











